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https://www.facebook.com/Flinders.Ranges.Council/ 

https://www.facebook.com/

FlindersRangesVisitorInformationCentreQuorn/ 

COMMUNITY GRANTS ARE NOW OPEN 
The first round of the 2021/2022 FRC Community Grants are open 
for application. The project is designed to assist individuals, 
organisations or groups who provide services, programs, facilities 
and equipment for the benefit of the local community.  More 
information, including the guidelines and application form are 
available from Councils website. 

MAINSTREETS(S) FACELIFT PROJECT– 
ROI’s OPEN 

Funding provided by the National Radioactive Waste Management 
Facility Community Benefit Programme has enabled Council to 
undertake a project focused on providing for buildings in the main 
streets of Quorn, Hawker and Cradock to receive a “facelift”. A total 
of $200,000 is available under the project, with matched funding 
available for eligible properties up to the value of $5,000.  Further 
information is available from www.frc.sa.gov.au. 

MAYORS MESSAGE 
More good news this month as we have received notification that 
two funding applications to the Regional Airports Program were 
successful.  The first was for the sealing of the runway at Quorn so 
not only will this airstrip be fenced and have a new lit windsock it 
will enable all weather landing primarily for the Royal Flying 
Doctor.  Council is also moving a surplus demountable to the site 
that includes toilets, showers, and an office.  The second grant is 
for the resurfacing of the runway at Hawker off-setting a large 
renewal cost to Council that was going to occur in the near future. 

Work on two of our other major projects is progressing nicely. 
Unfortunately rain has slowed progress on the streetscape project 
with adjustments having to be made by the contractors, but all is 
in hand and it is starting to take shape.  The bushfood gardens and 
walkway is also progressing nicely notably with a new barbeque 
shelter completed and lights on the middle path in place. The next 
phase of the streetscape project will begin shortly as they prepare 
to lay new pavers in Hawker.  

We are also seeking interest from those businesses and residents 
that wish to take part in the main street revitalisation project with 
matched funding of up to $5,000 available. If you are interested 
and have not already received a letter or have not been contacted 
by our projects team, please call us for your application form.  
 
On a final note, we have three candidates for our up-coming 
supplementary election for two new Councillors.  These people are 
your voice in regards to what happens in our community so please 
become involved.  
Mayor Greg Flint     

MOBILE MUSTER 
Correspondence from Mobile Muster 
On behalf of the Australian Mobile 
Telecommunications Association thank you 
for being a MobileMuster collection partner 
and encouraging the community to recycle. 
Please find attached your 2021 Annual 
Recycling Certificate.  
 
Your contribution has helped us collect 106 
tonnes of mobile phone components for 
recycling between July 2020 and June 2021. 
This has saved 41 tonnes of C02 emissions 
and conserved 209 tonnes of mineral 
resources being mined. 
 
MobileMuster is accredited by the Federal Government to provide a 
free, safe and secure recycling service. Everything collected is 
recycled for resource recovery to the highest environmental 
standards and is 100% carbon neutral.  
 
Continue to keep up the good work and lets see if we can better 
the kgs next year. 

A MESSAGE FROM CLOSE THE LOOP 
Close the Loop is committed to ensuring its products are recycled 
responsibly with zero waste to landfill. The Close the Loop 
cartridge collection and recycling program represents that 
commitment to managing the end-of-life of cartridge products 
ensuring valuable materials are recovered and re-used in the 
circular economy. 

When disposing of your empty cartridges please check the brands 
belong to participating partners before placing in the box. 

Compatible cartridges are manufactured by non-participating 
companies who display no environmental commitment or 
responsibility, as such we respectfully request that you not include 
these products in the cartridge collection box.  

 

 

Congratulations and thank you for the 
great effort your company (The Flinders 
Ranges Council) has put in, to divert 
printer cartridges from landfill.  

Check out the new Flinders Ranges & Outback Visitor 

Guide 2021 for new and old outback adventures, 

activities and experiences.  

https://www.flipsnack.com/woofmedia/flinders-ranges-

and-outback-visitor-guide-2021/full-view.html  

DOG REGISTRATIONS  
The deadline is fast approaching to register your dogs and cats. 
Registration is due on or before 
31st August 2021. 
 
Renewed registrations after this 
date may be subject to late fees. 
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Council meetings are held each month ⎥ Strategic Plan and Annual Business Plan online  ⎥ Next  Council Meeting Tuesday 21 September 2021 

SUPPLEMENTARY ELECTION 

At the close of nominations at 12 noon on Thursday 5 August 
2021, a total of three nominations were received and accepted for 
the FRC Supplementary Election.  As only two vacancies exist, the 
supplementary election will now go to public vote.  The three 
candidates (in official ballot paper order) are:  
 

• BURKE, Maurie 

• CARPENTER, Ian 

• PARKINSON, Ashley J 

Voting material will be forwarded to 
electors between 23 and 30 August 2021.  To be accepted, ballot 
papers must be completed and returned to the Returning Officer 
by 12 noon, Monday 13 September 2021. 
 
A ballot box will be located at the Council Office for electors who 
wish to personally deliver their completed voting materials during 
office hours. 
 
The scrutiny and count of ballot papers will be held at 1pm on 
Wednesday 15 September 2021 with a provisional declaration 
made at the conclusion of the election. 
 
Council encourages all electors to have their say and vote in the 
Council election. 

MY LOCAL SERVICES APP 

This is a free app which can 

be used for submitting a 

Council request/complaint, 

checking on waste     

collection dates and     

Community Events 

QUORN & HAWKER WASTE DEPOTS 
EFTPOS is available at both Hawker and Quorn Waste Depots. This 
is our preferred method of payment. If using cash please, assist 
Council staff by having the correct payment. Costs are as follows: 
 
Car Bodies & Tanks (No concrete)  $ 28.00 
Mattresses (inner spring)   $ 28.00 
Refuse Loads: 
Domestic "Household" bin bag  $ 3.10 
Domestic "recycle" bin bag   $ 3.10 
Car / Wagon     $ 14.00 
Ute / Small trailer (6 x 4)   $ 27.00 
Tandem Trailer (8 x 5)   $ 43.00 
Truck up to 5 tonne    $ 144.00 
Truck 5 to 12 tonne    $ 298.00 
Truck 12 to 20 tonne   $ 540.00 
Non-Friable Asbestos: 
Car / Wagon     $ 170.00 
Ute / Small trailer (6 x 4)   $ 262.00 
Tandem Trailer (8 x 5)   $ 396.00 
Truck up to 5 tonne    $ 751.00 

YELLOW RECYCLE BIN 

What goes in the yellow lid bin you ask! 

Where possible, items are to be rinsed, with lids off 

• Glass bottles & jars 

• Aluminium, steel and aerosol cans (Empty) 

• All plastic containers 

• Cartons—Milk, juice, etc... (Flattened) 

• Paper, cardboard, (Flattened) newspaper and magazines 

NO PLASTIC BAGS, CHEMICALS, 
CERAMICS, BUILDING MATERIALS, 
HOUSEHOLD WASTE, NAPPIES OR 
GREEN WASTE 

Do you have an item not listed and you are 
not sure, where to put it? Head to www.whichbin.sa.gov.au type in 
the item in the search bar to find the correct bin.  

If still in doubt put in the Red Bin. 

Reminder: Upon payment of your first quarter rates (or full rates) 
you can collect your 2021/2022 waste vouchers. If you haven't 
collected your waste vouchers for the 2020/2021 these are still 
available and valid until 30 September 2021. 

HAWKER PAVING WORKS  

The planned start date for the paving upgrades in Hawker is  
Monday 13 September 2021. The works will start at the  
intersection of Wilpena Road and Cradock Road following  
meetings with business owners. The works will replace existing and 
footpath surfaces along Elder Terrace, Wilpena Road and near the 
war memorial. 

Contractors are planning to be in Hawker for 4-5 weeks. 

The works are part of the Council 
Streetscape Masterplan to upgrade 
identified sections of streets that 
provide crucial links to community 
facilities and will improve access and 
amenity for the streetscapes of Quorn 
and Hawker. 

CRUSHER DUST AVAILABLE FOR FOOTPATHS 

Due to a new Council initiative, residents are able to apply for free 
crusher dust for the footpath in front of their house. Council will 
supply and deliver the crusher dust free of charge with residents 
responsible for spreading the material. 

If you are interested, please complete an application form which is 
available from the Council office in Quorn, Teagues Motors  
Hawker or via www.frc.sa.gov.au.   

QUORN SILO LIGHT SHOW—NEW PROJECTION 

A new projection for the Quorn Silo Light Show has kicked off which 
includes “Rush of Steam” featuring the Pichi Richi Railway and  
narrated by volunteer Jeremy Browne. 

Other locals also feature with images submitted by local  
photographers and artists including Kirsty Bartle, Anne Kane and 
the late Carina Turner and Ian Heymink. 

Some Quorn Kindergarten budding artists have also had their works 
animated which make for a fantastic part of the light show and 
brings their art to life. Stop by on your next drive around town and 
take a look. 
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